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Harbour surfaces as toxic hotspot
By Chip Martin, cnews
Port Stanley harbour should be dredged and the Lake Erie port added to a list of Great Lakes toxic hotspots, says an international environmental group. 

Great Lakes United (GLU) is calling on the federal government to deal with Port Stanley as it revitalizes the Great Lakes Water Quality Agreement. 

That agreement selected 43 "areas of concern" for remediation in the Great Lakes basin, 12 of them in Ontario. 

Port Stanley wasn't included in those Ontario environmental basket cases, but GLU says it now should be added. 

Port Stanley harbour is contaminated with coal tar, mercury, arsenic, polychlorinated biphenyls (PCBs), selenium, toluene, lead and other contaminants. Coal tar and mercury are being swept into a Lake Erie intake pipe that provides drinking water to 100,000 area residents. 

GLU is a coalition "dedicated to preserving and restoring the Great Lakes and St. Lawrence River ecosystem." 

John Jackson, a policy analyst and director of clean production and toxics for GLU, said Port Stanley is clearly an area of environmental concern and should be added to the formal list of hot spots and targeted for attention. 

He said GLU became aware of the contamination issue only through recent news accounts. 

"This is something that matters to the Great Lakes and is not just a local issue," he said. "It deserves high priority attention. Lake Erie is already dealing with so many difficulties like the return of dead zones in summer. We don't need to be adding more stresses." 

With formal identification of Port Stanley as an area of concern under the joint Canada-U.S. water quality agreement, a remedial plan could be developed, he predicted. 

Jackson noted that good progress has been made in Hamilton harbour, designated in 1987. 

"Major attention has been paid to it by the federal and provincial governments because it was an area of concern," he said. "So much of the progress that has been made would not have occurred without that, no doubt." 

Dan McNeil, a Port Stanley citizen activist critical of current divestiture talks and of Transport Canada, welcomed interest in the local harbour by GLU. He has been discussing the situation there with the Sierra Club of Canada. 

But McNeil wants to persuade the International Joint Commission to enter the fray. 

"Under the purview of the IJC, it is time to hold the federal government to account, to stop Transport Canada from hiding their pollution behind the smokescreen of the harbour divestiture program," he said. 

McNeil said rather than dredge or clean up the harbour, it appears Transport Canada is content merely to find ways to limit its liability. 

Transport Canada spokesperson Maryse Durette has said there will be no dredging until divestiture talks are completed. 

